Patient Participation Group Meeting - Tuesday 26th February 2013

Present:

Stephanie Whitehead

Maxine Baron

& Group Members
Apologies:



Mr X has resigned from the group as he and his family have relocated to Scotland – he wishes the group success in the future.

Patient Survey

We discussed the recent patient survey results that the Group produced for survey.  The practice carried the Survey out over a 2-week period in January 14th-25th.  We had 100 responses – these were from patients who came through the Surgery doors.

Overall the responses were very positive, there were quite a few comments made we all agreed that Access is a big issue for patients.  The group felt that the Practice was successful with very few negatives on a whole.
The group wanted an explanation of the current system for access to a GP.

We changed the system last year as patients felt that access was a problem then.  At present we have two methods of access face-to-face or a telephone consultation.

A patient can make an appointment over the telephone or by calling into the Surgery or via the internet with Patient Access.

Wherever possible patients will be given an appointment with a Doctor of choice but in certain circumstances they may be offered an appointment with another Doctor in the Practice. 

The Practice Aim is
Offer to see patient the same day if the problem is urgent – they need to inform the Receptionist 


Offer a routine appointment within 48-hours


Offer routine appointment up-to-6-weeks in advance


Offer a telephone consultation with a Doctor


Offer a home visit for housebound or terminally ill patients

Currently the staff adds a patients call to the Duty Doctor’s list as all appointments on the day are held by the duty doctor – they will speak to the patient and discuss how best to manage their problem.  This is called triage.
We are experiencing an increase in demand on access as are all other NHS services – the group agreed that we need to look further into how we manage that demand.  They felt that we need to continue with educating the patients we need better visual material available at the Practice for patients to see/read.  We really need to market this over the next few months.

There were comments about the patient’s toilet being scruffy – where posters have been when they have been taken down the paint has come away.  
Maxine reported that the decorators are booked for April; once we have finished decorating the patient’s toilets we will also replace the towel dispenser with a new one & a hand dispenser to the wall.  We have also recently purchased a baby changing unit to be fixed to the wall in the patient’s toilet.
Comments were made on a previous survey carried out by the Surgery about the stains on the chairs in the waiting area.  Maxine has finally managed to source antibacterial wipe able chairs for the waiting area – we are awaiting delivery.

The group were happy overall with the Patient Survey & happy to report back to the other patients the results of the survey with comments & what the practice’s agreed actions will be.  Maxine will draft a report & send this to the group prior to publicising this in the Surgery & on the Surgery Website.

Agreed Actions with Patient Group;-
Access – the Surgery needs better visual material available to patients about ‘Access’.  Maxine has designed some posters about access which she is taking to the Printers to have blown up into A2 size to put up around the waiting area.  Although changes were made last year – comments suggest this has not been fully resolved.  Maxine has agreed to feed this back to the Partners.
Patients Toilet – This needs to be freshened up – decorators are booked to start work in April, Maxine agreed that the practice would also update the hand towel dispenser and put a fixed soap dispenser in the bathroom, we have also purchased a baby changing unit for the patient’s toilet. 

Waiting Room Chairs – These had been commented on in last year’s survey, Maxine was happy to inform group that she had managed to source antibacterial wipe able chairs for the waiting area and these have now been installed in the waiting area. 

Did Not Attend Rates
Maxine has recently been auditing DNA (patients who do not turn up for an appointment & fail to inform the practice) rates at the surgery & felt this would be a good topic of discussion with the group.  The audit looked at DNA rates for the clinical team from January 2012 until December 2012 the findings were;
	Doctor
	Number of DNA’s
	Hours of GP Time Wasted

	Jolliffe
	342
	57

	O’Donovan
	246
	41

	Whitehead
	204
	34

	Gupta
	219
	36.5

	Arun
	214
	35.7

	Practice Nurses
	543
	90.5

	Healthcare Assistants
	1083
	180.5

	Midwife
	33
	5.5

	Counsellors 
	188
	31.3

	
	
	


These were 10-minute appointment slots.
The group were shocked and appalled that people would not inform the Surgery that they couldn’t attend for an appointment with the GP.  
They felt strongly that patients need to be made aware of this and we need to re-educate patients about the appointments, the practice should inform repeat offenders that they risk being removed from the Practice Register.  They wanted to know if we could charge patient’s who DNA appointments?  This could be one of the reasons that Access to services is being affected!  
The group felt that as Dr Jolliffe was in the public arena with his other work in the locality was there nothing he could do, did he still have links with people at the Evening Mail.  Maxine will look into this further.
Actions – 
We will publicise the results of the audit & put more notices up in the waiting area.  
We need to have a link on the Practice Website and something in the practice leaflet too.  

Write to patients who frequent non attenders are informing them they could face being de-registered.

What about publicity with the local paper this must surely be affecting other practices in the area is there nothing that could be done collectively within the locality?
NHS 1-1-1

On the 21st March 2013 Cumbria goes live with NHS 111 national roll-out of the new telephone number, which will give patients 24/7 point of access into urgent care services.  This is to be a soft launch.  Calls will be received from those requiring out of hours advice.  There will be no NHS 111 publicity at this stage.  The current out of hour’s number for CHOC (Cumbria Health On-call) will be redirected to NHS 111.
NHS 111 has been nationally mandated by the Department of Health.  NHS 111 will be free to call the number but Pay-as-you-go phones must have 1p credit.  NHS Direct won the bid for this the call centre will be located in Carlisle with an overspill in Bolton.

The group felt that this was taking the load off A&E but what would be the affects on General Practice.    Will the triage at the call centre be proficient or will this create more work for General Practice.
